

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

JANUARY 1966

MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

The January membership meeting will be held at the clubhouse on Wednesday night, January 26, 1966 at 8:00PM. Volney (Bud) Wiley, a Metropolitan Police Motorcycle Officer, and Diving and Safety Officer for the Prince George's County Underwater Rescue and Recovery Team, with 10 years experience in Scuba diving will give a lecture on Basic Scuba Diving and underwater safety. He will have a display of basic equipment used in this field.

This promises to be a most interesting and unusual meeting, so be sure and attend. Don't forget your New Years resolution to attend more meetings and become more active in the League's efforts.

WHATS NEW?

Ray Jackson shot a 100 Straight in a registered trap shoot recently. Congratulations Ray, this is quite a feat.

Sonny Brinke and Ray Jackson spent many nights building the new reloading room at the clubhouse, and certainly deserve the thanks of all the members for a job well done. Thanks to both of you.

It's amazing to me how 10% of the members can do 90% of the work so that 100% can reap the benefits. Let's see more faces at the meetings and work defails. It's surprising how much pleasure can be derived from some of the work details and meetings at the club. Try it sometime, you'll be surprised.

Mr. R.L. Baker, our custodian, was taken to Montgomery General Hospital on December 15, 1965 with a severe foot infection and will not be able to return to his usual duties at the club. He is still recuperating at the hospital and I know he would appreciate hearing from some of the members. Even a card would be cherished by him if you don't have time to drop by and see him.

As a result of Mr. Baker's illness it was necessary to hire a new caretaker, Mr. Frank Taylor, who will be our permanent caretaker after January 16, 1966. As a result of our hiring a new caretaker, and the club rules which require that each member sign in & check with the caretaker at the clubhouse before using any of the facilities, it is requested that this rule be strictly adhered to in the future. In so doing our caretaker will become more familiar with the members and it will not necessitate his going all the way down to the pond or rifle range to be sure that a member is using the facilities.

In the very near future each member will be furnished a copy of the Rules & Regulations Governing the Building and Grounds, which it is hoped will prove helpful to everyone.

Don't forget! If you haven't paid your 1966 dues yet, please rush \$10.00 to Lloyd Gibson, Membership Secretary, 3320 McComas Ave., Kensington, Md. as soon as possible so that he can mail your 1966 membership card to you. It is necessary to show this membership card to the caretaker before using the grounds.

It being annual dues time again you might want to consider a Life Membership in the National Organization. Your Life Membership costs only \$100.00 (Tax Deductible) and may be paid in eight quarterly installments of \$12.50 each. We have installed (thanks to Charlie Wiles) a rustic wood plaque at the clubhouse with all of the Life members names engraved thereon. There's plenty of room for more. Call Charlie Wiles, 933-2076, for further information.

Back patches and shoulder patches are again available from Charlie Wiles at \$1.50 and \$.75 each. Car decals are available from Lloyd Gibson for \$.05 each.

Don Olmert, Past President of our chapter, has returned to the area and will replace Bob Pohlman as our club Chaplain for the year 1966. Welcome home Don.

The new Trap has been installed and works beautiful (doesn't help my score a bit). Why not try a round of trap or skeet next Sunday. We're open from 1:00 til dark, english in the english of the reservoir in the english english examination of the english of the english

COMING EVENTS:

February 19, 1966 - Bob LaCovey and several of the members' wives are planning a dance to end all dances at the clubhouse on this date. \$2.00 per person - Stereo Music - refreshments, food and set-ups will be served - BYOL - 9:00 PM til? - From what I hear through the grapevine, this will be a real "gasser" so plan to attend. You can pay at the door - no tickets needed - Call Bob at JU 8-1148.

A WARM WELCOME TO THESE NEW MEMBERS AND THANKS TO THEIR SPONSORS:

Glenn Lee Hopkins, 11212 Cedar Lane, Beltsville, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

M.J. Roddy, 6910 Breezewood Terrace, Rockville, Md.

Proposed by: Bill Shearn

James W. May, 9166 Edmonston Road, Greenbelt, Md.

Proposed by: Karle Howe

Stanley M. Silverberg, 8810 Altimont Lane, Chevy Chase, Md.
Proposed by: G. Schneider
Alvin Long, 9503 50th Ave., College Park, Md.

Proposed by: Paul Hancock

Simon Neerin, IIIO3 Nicholas Drive, Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Jim DuPree

Proposed by: Jim DuPree
Marydale Morris, 3121 Jennings Road, Kensington, Md.
Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Theodore C. Parker Jr., 9916 Cherry Tree La., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Glazier

Daniel Jerimiah Barry, 13005 7th Street, Bowie, Md.

Proposed by: H. Day
Douglas E. Wallace, 13028 Ingleside Dr., Beltsville, Md.

Proposed by: Clint Bowman

Next time you come out to the club, bring a friend, share some of our good fellowship with him and show him around the club. It will sell itself.

Slogan for 1966 - RECONSIDER BEFORE YOU LITTER.

Jim Glazier Corresponding Secretary